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September 3, 2013
Mr. John Jarrett
Jarrett Construction Company
Post Office Box 5250
Charleston, West Virginia 25361

Re: Sacred Heart Gymnasium and Daycare Project

Dear John:

Once again, I wish to thank you for your extraordinary efforts on behalf of my client, Basilica of
the Co-Cathedral of the Sacred Heart, during the construction of our gymnasium and daycare
project. Through your determination and professional skill, we were able to bring this project in
on budget and on time. Your introduction of the ICF structure system allowed us to work through
the winter months and greatly added to the building’s structural integrity while reducing its
operating costs.

I wish to particularly commend Chad Justice, the project manager, and Wayne Anderson, the
project superintendent, for their efforts in the successful completion of this building. I have worked
with many contractors over the last forty years of owning and operating seven downtown office
buildings and several hundred apartment units and find Chad and Wayne to be two of the most
professional construction project staff members that I have ever dealt with.

John, I particularly appreciate your detailed concern with my client’s financial and time constraints
and have always been comfortable that you will keep our projects, as you have with this one, well
within my client’s guidelines.

This building has been a wonderful addition to our Basilica and the City of Charleston and has met
a significant need for childhood care of this age and provided much needed space for our growing
school basketball program.

I would recommend you without hesitation for other Diocesan projects, as well as for other client
projects.

I know I can speak on behalf of the several thousand members of Sacred Heart in commending
you on the successful completion of this facility.

Best personal regards.

Very truly yours,
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